



OFFICE OF THE CITY CLERK

City Hall, 258 Main Street Oneonta, NY 13820-2589

**Phone**: 607.432.6450 Fax: 607.433.3420 **Internet Address:** www.oneonta.ny.us/cityclerk E-Mail Address: cityinfo@oneonta.ny.us

## PRESS RELEASE

CONTACT: City Clerk's Office

Phone: (607) 432-6450

FOR IMMEDIATE RELEASE August 28, 2020

City of Oneonta Mayor Gary Herzig has created an Oneonta Control Group consisting of student and staff representatives from both SUNY Oneonta and Hartwick College, City Officials, the local business community, and residents.

The group will meet weekly to monitor the impact of returning college students during the COVID-19 pandemic. The group will be expected to work as a team in recommending new initiatives or adjustments to current policies and practices as needed with the goal of keeping all members of our community safe and healthy. All meetings will be held virtually and open to viewing by the public.

The City of Oneonta is livestreaming the Control Room Call on Monday, August 31, 2020 at 7:30pm. The link can be found below and can also be found by navigating to the City's YouTube channel at www.youtube.com/cityofoneonta

https://youtu.be/XtBEu7t45E4

Pursuant to Governor Cuomo's Executive Order 202.1, the meetings noticed above will be held via video conference. Members of the Common Council or respective boards, committees and commissions noted above will be attending via zoom. Meeting details, when applicable, are available under each individual meeting. All public meetings will be livestreamed at www.youtube.com/cityofoneonta

Correspondence to the Common Council, Boards, Committees and Commissions can be forwarded by US Mail at 258 Main St, Oneonta, NY 13820 or via email to cityinfo@oneonta.ny.us